May 21, 2021
Communities at Indian Haven

Dear Friends, Families, Residents and Caregivers,

As we continue to monitor and follow the latest Centers for Disease Control (CDC) COVID-19
infection control guidance, we are taking into account how it impacts our residents and visitors.

Residents who are on transmission-based precautions for COVID-19 should only receive visits that
are virtual, through windows, or in-person for compassionate care situations, with adherence to
transmission-based precautions and core infection control principles. Here are the latest care guidelines
for retirement community and independent living residents from the CDC.

Unfortunately, we had a setback last week due to a staff member testing positive. We are now
testing all staff and Residents weekly for the next two weeks. If all tests are negative, then we can
change to GREEN and resume visitation in the facility. We continue to quarantine ALL new
admissions for 14 days and permit window visits, phone calls or zoom/virtual visit. Eligible
compassionate caregivers may visit using appropriate precautions. Long-term care residents
may do outdoor visits if both parities are vaccinated but must socially distance. Indoor visits are
conducted using the screen between the resident and their visitor. Please contact us to assure we
have a place for your visit. Meals are served in the resident room and no group activities are
permitted.

Our vaccine rates are: 79% staff and 81% Residents. PLEASE get vaccinated! You can find vaccines
near you at: https://www.vaccines.gov/search/
Our Facility’s Resident Impact (May 15, 2020, through May 20, 2021):

Number of

cases

18 ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized
and treated for COVID-19

0 CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19

0 SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19

63 TOTAL DEATHS: Residents who died in the facility or another location

28 COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19
who died in the facility or another location.

We are pleased to announce that Lauren Marshall joined our team as the Marketing/Admissions
Director. She has an extensive background in marketing and is new to long term care. Please
welcome her!

Our facility is offering free Nurse Aide Training to anyone interested. The candidate will be paid the
hourly rate for the temporary eight hour program and competencies will be completed at our facility.
Consider joining our Team of Excellent Caregivers! Contact us at 724-465-3900 to inquire.

Thank you again for entrusting us with the care of your loved ones. If you have any questions, we are
always available for you.

Sincerely,

Kimv Cobaugiv NHA and Your Comumunities at Indiow Hovenw Family


https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/infection-control-after-vaccination.html#anchor_1619116573222
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/retirement/residents.html
https://www.vaccines.gov/search/

